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BONJOUR FROM BONNIE

The Hussar-Colleen Party was fun as usual. This year instead of gifts, they made a donation to the High School Museum in our name and their name. We also had a great meeting about Relay for Life Sunday at Christine’s. The Relay should be great fun again this year as long as there are no tornadoes.
Hussar Luv,

Bonnie

Hussar-Colleen Party

Our annual Hussar-Colleen Party was another great party for us all (red & green alike). It was set for February 19th at the K.C. Hall in Groves.  It was hosted by the Colleens this year & they really did a wonderful job. We played & had a good variety of food to choose from. Instead of a gift this year, the Colleens made a contribution on all of our behalf to the Port Arthur High School Museum on Procter in downtown Port Arthur. Many thanks to all who turned out & made a good show for the group.  

Cav-Oil-Cade Princess
As of our March general meeting, no one has turned in an application for Cav-Oil-Cade princess. We have one lead that we received after that time we are checking into. We will present this one at the April Meeting, if it is returned. If we do not succeed in this one, we will turn to the Cav-Oil-Cade headquarters to give us a princess.
Scholarships Awarded for 2005-2006
The RHAA will give three $250.00 scholarships to three deserving young ladies whose mothers are Alumni members and one also, has a grandmother member. The three are: Lisa Ann Broussard of Port Neches-Groves High School. She is the daughter of Robert & Mary Ann Broussard and the granddaughter of Marjorie Broussard. Gennifer LeDoux, also of Port Neches-Groves High School is the daughter of Gerardo & Debbie Tamez. Emily Trevino of Nederland High School is the daughter of Tony & Susan Trevino. The Port Neches-Groves Awards ceremony is May 3rd at 6:00 pm in the new gymnasium. The Nederland Ceremony is May 16th at 6:30 in the Performing Arts Center. All are welcome to attend.
RHAA “Blinky Buttons” & Window Decals

Remember we have Hussar Blinky Buttons. The cost for the buttons will be around $4.00. You may purchase them for yourself or family members who want to support the group. We will have them available at our general meetings & we  also have some RHAA window decals to purchase. Several of us have already purchased these and they look very nice on our cars. They hold up very well to the weather also.

Important RHAA dates 

April 14th 

Officer Meeting 

6:30pm; Maeve will host @ Jerry’s


April 21st 

General Meeting

7:00 pm @ Airport meeting room


April 29th 

Relay for Life


Bulldog Stadium @ 5:00pm


April 30th 

Relay for Life


ends at 9:00 am


May 12th 

Officer Meeting 

6:30 pm @ Debbie’s house


May 19th 

General Meeting &

7:00 pm @ Dorothy’s Front Porch
Officer Installation

New Officers for 2005-2006

The following slate of officers was presented before the general meeting on March 10th. Since none of the offices had a run off, the slate was accepted and here are the new officers for the RHAA for the year 2005-2006. Congratulations and best wishes for the up and coming year. 


President


Christel Chamberlain


Vice President


Cammie Pool




Secretary


Helen Wyble

Treasurer


Debbie Theriot

Public Relations

Rachel Hawkins



Asst. Public Relations

Paula Sheppard



Instrument Qtr


Christine Collazo



Asst Inst. Qtr


Cheryl Gibbs



Uniform Qtr


Dianne Krautze



Asst. Uniform. Qtr

Maeve East



Chaplain


Arlene Howland




Asst. Chaplain


Pam Yates     




Historian


Sally Graham



Asst. Hist 


Cathy Lopez



Parliamentarian

Jerry Leblanc



Past President


Bonnie Ransonette

We will install the new officers at Dorothy’s Front Porch on Thursday, May 19th at 7:00 pm. We will have a brief General Meeting, since this will be our regular night for our meeting. We will have a room reserved, so when you get there, tell the hostess you are with the Hussars.
Happy Birthdays

Happy birthday to you, Happy birthday to you, Happy birthday dear Hussars,

Happy birthday to you!

March




April
3/06
Cathy Lopez



4/03
Myrna Becker
3/10
Sue Williams



4/05
Dollie Collazo
3/16
Irene Lopez



4/05
Beverly Parks
3/24
Jean Leblanc



4/17
Christine Collazo
3/31
Johnny Faulk



4/18
Chloe Clark






4/22
Elsiegene Richard






4/26
Julie Rhoden
May






5/05
Ann Kimtantas

5/10
Jan Myers

5/14
Mary Hampton
5/17
Robin Franklin

5/25
Carla Davis

5/28
Irma Fett

Proud Announcements
Congratulations to Colton Huebel, grandson of Maurine Wyble. Colton attends Bridge City Intermediate and made a 100 on his TAKS score. Colton was one of only three children who received this high score. He is 8yrs old and in the 3rd grade. We know that Grandma Maurine is very proud. 
Prayer Request

From: "Lisa H" 

Sent: Monday, February 07, 2005 7:53 PM

Thank you for thinking of us!  We missed being there, too.  Emily is finished with the chemo and starts radiation this Wednesday – every day, Monday through Friday, at 5pm.  She'll finish up the radiation March 21.

From: Julie Pittman 

Sent: Monday, February 14, 2005 2:18 PM

Mom has been moved to a skilled nursing facility in Houston where she will continue rehab.  She is trying to speak but she is having difficulty getting the right words out.  She does keep trying so that's good.  She is still not able to use her right side.  If you've got any extra prayers, we could use them right now.

A good friend of Cammie Pool, Greg Dale, died from an accident he was in. He was in a coma at Hermann Hospital in Houston.  He had two little boys (6 & 9) and a wife that loved him very much.   Please put his family in your prayers. 

  

From: Paul Fitzner

Sent: 2/26/2005

Wendy J. Wingfield of the TJ Class of 1961 and a Red Hussar from 1959 thru 1961 passed away on February 7, 2005 in Austin, TX.
*********************************
We also want to remember the following people in our prayers:

Marjorie Broussard is undergoing test.
Ms. Day has been a little under the weather and has had trouble with her knee also.

Jean Leblanc’s son is in the service and is having health problems and the doctors are struggling with this at this time.

Mable Handel was having problems with her feet. 
Relay for Life 2005


April 29-30, 5pm-9am     

Bulldog Football Stadium, Nederland





Theme:  60's and 70's
RHAA Fundraiser- Hotel Raffle  1-night stay at hotel in Beaumont.  Tickets- $1 drawing to be held at the April General Meeting at the airport. 
General Meeting at the Airport- Thursday, April 21.  Buy lots of tickets- YOU could be the lucky winner! 

•Tie-dye T-shirt money is due- $13.50.

Friday, April 29-Saturday, April 30- Relay For Life Event (5pm-9am)     

                        Bulldog Football Stadium, Nederland

                        Friday, April 29           6pm- Opening Ceremonies

                                               

 6:30- Survivor Lap

                                               

 9pm- Luminary Ceremony

                        Saturday, April 30     
 9am- Closing Ceremonies

•Christine and Bonnie will be there by early afternoon, so come and help set up, if you like.

•We'll be selling sweets, like cookies, cupcakes and candy, to raise money while we're at Relay.  Help out by making something for us to sell.  Be sure to package it so it is ready to sell (in Ziploc bags, Saran wrap, etc.) 
•We’ll be "selling" photos- people can pose in our VW bus and we'll take their photo.  All proceeds go to RFL.

•Be sure to bring extra money yourself so you can support other teams who will be selling items as well.

•Some of the fun lap activities at Relay for Life:

 3-legged lap, walking backward lap,   limbo lap, poker run (5 laps), scrabble run (7 laps)

•All team members do not have to stay all night.  A few of us have committed to staying and walking throughout   the night.

•You don't have to be a Relay for Life team member to attend.  Come out and support us at the event; walk a lap   or two if you'd like, cheer us on, help out by taking photos.  We really have lots of fun- you'll enjoy it!

•The Port Arthur News will be featuring a Relay for Life section in an upcoming edition of the newspaper.  If you would like to submit a story, letter or picture, please contact Mary Meaux at the Port Arthur News, email mmeaux@panews.com.  All submissions must be 300 words or less.

Mon., May 10, Relay for Life Wrap-Up Party   Wesley United Methodist Church  

                                                        3515 Helena Nederland 
•All RFL team members are invited to attend.  Just bring a covered dish and a 2-liter drink.  They'll have the rest!

•See the RFL slide show.  Awards will be given.  We had a blast last year. 

Think about coming and enjoying the fun! 

Please call me if you have any questions about Relay for Life

Christine 983-6876

OK, I guess that is all.  See you at the next meeting!

Here is some more info about the Relay for Life that Christine wanted you to know:
•Relay For Life- April 29-30, Bulldog Stadium, Nederland.  Survivor Lap- 6pm, Luminary Ceremony- 9pm. Call Christine for packets or information.  Theme- 60's and 70's 

RELAY FOR LIFE FUNDRAISERS AND EVENTS:
Here is a list of the fundraisers for Relay for Life.  

Sat. April 23rd RFL PAGEANT 2pm (1pm registration $45) - Holiday Inn Park 

Central -  5 categories - Winners announced at closing ceremony.  Sponsored by Van Buren Buddies.  Call 962-6511 ext 124 for details.

ITEMS FOR SALE

TEXAS QUARTER BEARS $12.00 and DISPLAY CASE $3.00 - Gulf Credit Union (Gayle 

Gouthier)

TEXAS U.S. MINTED QUARTER SET - $3.50 - Gulf Credit Union (Gayle Gouthier)

HOPE BRACELETS - $2.00 - Van Buren Elem. (Peggy Griffin 727-7614) and Taft 

Elem. (Cyndy McKee 727-8322) TAKING ORDERS

4 THE FIGHT BRACELETS - Scouting for a Cure (Tina Whisenhunt 724-2757)

WOODEN RELAY YARD RIBBONS - Scouting for a Cure (Tina Whisenhunt 724-2757)

4 THE FIGHT PINK BRACELETS AND MULTICOLORED, MULTI-SAYING BRACELETS 
Queenie's Little Princesses (Julie Hawkins 727-5927)

RAFFLES

NIGHT OUT ON THE TOWN ($50 to Papadeaux's and $20 to Tinseltown) - Hillcrest 

Elem.  $1.00 each or 6 for $5 (TK McDuffie 626-2610)

PINK KITCHENAID ARTISAN MIXER Tickets are $2 each or 3 for $5 - Highland Park 

Heroes (Pam Collins 722-8516)

34" Sony Flat Screen (HD ready) TV - Tickets are $2 each or 3 for $5 - Gulf 

Credit Union (Gayle Gouthier 984-7430)

42" x 60" White Afghan donated by Beulah Thibodeaux (a 2   yr. cancer 

survivor) - Tickets are $2 each or 3 for $5 - Gulf Credit Union (Gayle Gouthier 984-7430)
